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Lilleshall Abbey

The founding community was brought to Lilleshall Abbey from Dorchester Abbey in Oxfordshire 
and, as at Dorchester, for a time the canons followed the specific customs and daily religious 
observance of the important Augustinian monastery at Arrouaise in north-eastern France. 

By the late 13th century, Lilleshall had become a religious house of great reputation and prestige. 
In all, the monastic life was maintained for almost 400 years, until the abbey was suppressed on the 
orders of King Henry VIII in 1538. 

The surviving abbey buildings almost all date from the late 12th and early 13th centuries. Many 
other structures have been lost, their foundations partially recovered by archaeological excavations 
in the late 19th century. The central buildings stood in a much larger monastic precinct, enclosed by 
a stone wall and gates. 
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Newsletters
The Parish Council has changed the way in which 
future newsletters will be made available. Newsletters 
will still be available to view via the Parish Councils 
website www.ldmpc.org but will not be delivered to 
every household within the parish. Instead, newsletters 
will be placed in the library, dentists, medical centres, 
community halls, churches, schools, post office, 
Lifelong Learning Centre and the Parish Council office. 
Should any resident wish to have a hard copy of the 
newsletter then this can be obtained by contacting the 
Parish Clerk on 608001. It is estimated that the Parish 
Council will save approximately £5,000 over a year 
using this method.
Civic Service 4th March 2012
As Chair to this Parish Council, Councillor Mrs 
Pat Green would like to invite everyone to a Civic 
Service which is to be held at St Matthew’s Church, 
St. Matthew’s Road, Donnington on Sunday March 
4th 2012 commencing at 10am. There will be light 
refreshments at the Lifelong Learning Centre after the 
service. 
Local Schools
The Parish Council would like to congratulate all 
the pupils, head teacher and staff at Lilleshall and 
Muxton Primary Schools in achieving 1st and 2nd 
place respectively in the latest Statutory Assessment 
Tests (SATS) for the Borough of Telford & Wrekin as 
well as Donnington Wood Infants School for receiving 
the Most Improved Persistent Absence Trophy as it has 
considerably reduced the number of children being 
absent from school.
Finance Scrutiny Committee
This Parish Council has recently set up a Finance 
Scrutiny Committee to examine all aspects of the 
Parish Council’s finances, assets and future financial 
planning. 
Christmas Festival 2011
The first ever Christmas 
Festival held by this Parish 
Council to celebrate the 
switching on of its Christmas 
lights was an outstanding 
success. The Parish Council 

would like to thank everyone 
that attended and participated 
in making the event the success 
it was. The event was opened 
by the Chair, Councillor Mrs 
Pat Green, and Mr George 
Whyle who was recently 
awarded the Freedom of The 
Borough by Telford & Wrekin 
Council. It is planned to hold 
the event again this year.  
The Christmas Festival helped raise £100.65 which went 
to the Chair’s Charity: the Severn Hospice Telford. 
Allotments
Donnington allotments have finally opened and plot 
holders have already begun work on their plots. Some 
members joined those from Lilleshall allotments at a 
Christmas Party held at Lilleshall Memorial Hall on 
17th December 2011. 

Pensioners Vouchers
Christmas 2011 saw this Parish Council give out 964 £5 
Christmas Vouchers to pensioners who were 65 years 
of age and over reside within the parish. 
Talbot Centre Tennis Courts
Floodlights have now been installed at the tennis courts 
in Lilleshall. An opening ceremony was held on 23rd 
February 2012 to celebrate this event. Thanks must go 
to Lilleshall Village Tennis Club for raising the funds to 
purchase and install them. 
Grit Bins, Muxton
Grit bins have been purchased and installed at strategic 
locations around Muxton funded by Telford & Wrekin 
Council’s “Your Money, Your Projects” Scheme. 
Grants Awarded
At a recent Council meeting this Parish Council 
awarded grants totalling £2,050 to the following 
organisations, groups and clubs:
Teague’s Bridge Pre-school
Telford Sea Cadets
Lilleshall Primary School
Fields Friendship Club
Kids Krazy Club

Chairman of the Parish 
Council Mrs P A Green.
Parish Council Office,  
Turreff Hall, Turreff 
Avenue
Donnington, Telford TF2 
8HG
Email: clerk@ldmpc.org
Tel No: 01952 608001
Website: www.ldmpc.org
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Telford Green Gym at work: Hedgelaying along Newport Canal

Telford Green Gym is offering people the opportunity to join them to have a go at the traditional craft 
of hedgelaying. 

Throughout March Telford Green Gym volunteers will be working in the Newport area. They will be 
spending the month hedgelaying along a section of the canal close to Bromfield Place. They will be 
offering an open day in which people can go along for the day to have a taster session of hedgelaying: 
this will be on Tuesday 27th March and on Wednesday 28th March the group will be going on a walk 
around the local area. 
These activities are open to anyone over 18.

Telford Green Gym is a health and well-being project funded by the NHS on licence from BTCV, the 
conservation charity.  
It offers people an alternative way to improve their health and well-being by getting involved in practical 
gardening, conservation and environmental activities.  
It operates on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays at sites across Telford and Wrekin and local people 
are welcome to join as volunteers.

Hedges are an important and well-loved feature of the British countryside, as well as being a valuable 
wildlife habitat. Neglect, rather than removal, is now the greatest threat to hedgerows, and many hedges 
need laying to encourage new growth from the base.
Hedgelaying requires skill and patience. It is always done during the winter months. It involves clearing 
away dead and overgrown brash from around the base of the hedge and up to approximately head 
height. Once this has been done then the stems of the remaining trees are cut part way through: this is 
known as pleaching. Once a pleacher has been cut the tree is bent over and laid down upon the previous 
tree. Hazel stakes placed within the hedge help stabilise it. The finishing touches are added in the form of 
hazel binders woven along the top of the hedge to add yet more stability. Any new shoots from the laid 
pleachers will grow up towards the light and help the hedge to bush out.

If you want more information about the hedgelaying open day or the local walk then please contact Cliff 
Hallam on 07966 621 369 or Emma Walton on 07814 218 937

If you are interested in volunteering with Telford Green Gym then please contact:
The Healthy Lifestyles Hub, First Point at Civic Offices, Telford Town Centre or call 01952 382 582 or go 
online at www.healthytelford.nhs.uk

AGE UK – VOLUNTEERS NEEDED !
Age UK are looking for Volunteers to help run our day centres, which are 
a valuable resource for our elderly community. 

We have 15 day centres spread across Telford and the sessions are held 
on a weekly basis. The members enjoy a social time with refreshments 
and a hot lunch and transport is also provided to and from the venues. 

At present we would very much welcome people who would like to commit to volunteering for the weekly 
sessions and to help with the general running of the centre. 

For more details please contact Lois Clifford on 01952 201803.
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Quarterly 
Estate 
Walkabouts 

The Wrekin Housing Trust has introduced a 
series of Estate Walkabouts every three months 
in response to tenant suggestions that regular 
inspections of their estates are carried out. 

Everyone is welcome to get involved in the 
Walkabouts and residents can attend as many 
or as few as suits their commitments. 

Walkabouts allow Trust officers and residents 
to work together to identify areas of concern 
that we are able to resolve, such as general 
external repairs and identify tenancy related 
issues, which need attention. 

The Trust will also be working closely with other 
agencies in the area to address issues such as 
litter, graffiti, vandalism, abandoned vehicles, 
road and pavement improvements and 
lighting. 

The Donnington walkabouts are currently 
well attended by our partner agencies, 
for example, the Local Policing team, and 
we would welcome support from residents. 
Residents who come out on the walkabouts 
will be ‘rewarded’ with coffee and biscuits 
after the walkabouts at the Trust office as a 
thank you for their time and effort. 

If anyone wishes to find out more about the 
routes we take or to confirm their attendance 
at any of the walkabouts then please contact 
the Donnington Team on 217390. 

The next round of walkabouts is as follows: 

Donnington west: Wednesday 25th April 2pm. 
Meeting at Winifreds Drive/Leonard Close. 

Donnington Wood: Wednesday 2nd May at 
2pm. Meeting at the front of the Life Long 
Learning Centre. To Visit: Barn Close, Waxhill 
Close, Penistone Close, Ash Lea Drive, St 
Matthews Rd, The Common, The Glebelands, 
Queens Road & Hayward Avenue. 

Donnington east: Wednesday 9th May 
at 2pm. Meeting at junction of Hayward 
Avenue/New Road. 

Monarch Fields and Lioncourt Homes: 
Wednesday 16th May at 10am. Meeting at 
the Play Area at the centre of Monarch Fields. 
To include Station Road, Highlander Drive and 
Dukes View. 

ZUMBA
KN Fitness is running Zumba classes for 
Care4Community which are held on Mondays 
and Tuesdays at the Silver Threads Hall, 
Donnington between 1pm and 2pm. 

This is free to care4community members.

For further information or to book your place, 
please contact us on:

Mobile 07914 492367

Email: karl@karlnewmanlive.co.uk

St. Matthew’s Church, Donnington

Sunday 18th March 4pm – 5.30pm  MESSY Church@
St. Matthews – Come and have fun, learn about 
God, make friends. Children must be accompanied 
by an adult

…are recruiting volunteers in the Telford & Wrekin 
area to help people remain independent in their 
own homes following an illness, accident or a stay in 
hospital. 

Our volunteers help with shopping, collecting 
prescriptions, transport to medical appointments, 
light housework or simply popping in for a cup of 
tea and a chat. 

Some volunteers give their time on a regular basis. 
Others help out occasionally whenever they can. 

Whatever you choose to do depends entirely on 
you and how much time you have to spare.  

If you are caring and enjoy meeting people why not 
join us in helping others. You will be making a real 
difference to someone’s life. 

For more information please contact the Support at 
Home team on 01952 209 840.

or e-mail SupportTelford@redcross.org.uk

British Red Cross
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Donnington Job Junction

Every Tuesday afternoon

2pm – 4pm

at 

Donnington Lifelong Learning Centre 

Call in for information & advice on:

· 	 Local courses	 · 	 Looking for work

· 	 Creating an email address	 · 	 Creating a CV

· 	 Gaining a qualification	 · 	 Application forms & interview skills

For more information, please contact 

Lifelong Learning on 01952 382888

Donnington Wood  
Community Café

Luncheon Club

Diamond Jubilee Party 
To include raffle and game of bingo

May 29th 12noon – 2pm

Buffet style lunch

£3 per person

Please book to ensure a place

Ring Sharon or Rose on  
382202 / 382203

Prize Bingo
Donnington Wood Lifelong 

Learning Centre

All books £1 each.

Tuesday April 3rd 7pm

Tuesday May 29th 7pm

All monies raised go to this term's 
charity.

Enquiries: 382202
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Donnington and Trench Learners Trust
Donnington and Trench Learners Trust is the charitable 
arm of Sutherland Business and Enterprise College.  It 
was set up in 2009 and with support from Fairshare, 
the Community Foundation for Shropshire and Telford, 
the Trust has appointed a Development Officer.  

The Trust aims to raise aspirations and generate 
opportunities for local children and their families.    
The Trust has organised a range of activities including 
a Festival of Learning at Enginuity in Ironbridge, 
football coaching sessions run in partnership with AFC 
Telford United and motivational sessions with boxer, 
Richie Woodhall.  The Trust has also supported a wide 
range of local initiatives including the Parish Council 
Christmas Festival, a Social Enterprise Roadshow and 
the new skatepark in Donnington.

The football coaching has been very successful and 
Sutherland is delighted to be hosting football coaching 
sessions and organising them through the Learners 
Trust for the local  children and young people at 
local primary schools.  All the children involved have 
enjoyed taking part and more sessions are starting 
soon.  The programmes are run by AFC Telford 
manager and former England international, Andy 
Sinton, along with first team coach, John Psaras.  The 
sessions have a focus on football but also encourage 
the children and young people involved to develop 
skills that will help them throughout life.

Coaching sessions also run every week at Sutherland 
and students involved are following the co-operative 
value of self help to raise money to enable the 
coaching to run throughout the year.  The school is 
supporting the scheme financially and helping the 
students to raise their own funds.

Summer Festival
The Trust is currently working with a range of different 
groups to put together a summer festival which will 
take place on Saturday 30 June at Sutherland Business 
and Enterprise College.  The event is free and will 
include lots of fun activities as well as performances 
from local school children, taster activities for adults 
and stalls and sideshows.  If you would like to get 
involved with DFEST or have a stall at the event, please 
contact Diane Morris on 07973 454591 or by email at 
diane.morris@taw.org.uk.

Sign Up to the Trust!
The Trust is keen to work with all members of the local 
community and has opportunities for local people, 
local businesses and community groups.  We have 
successfully applied for funds for a number of projects 
and are willing to work with any group who support 
our aims and objectives.  If you would like more 
information, please contact Diane Morris on 07973 
454591 or by email at diane.morris@taw.org.uk.

Social Enterprise Roadshow
Sutherland Business and Enterprise College is 
committed to promoting the skills, attitudes 
and qualities of enterprise to all members of its 
community.  To celebrate Enterprise Week, staff and 
students offered all local primary schools the chance 
to take part in a workshop to produce items that they 
could sell at their own school fayres.

The Roadshow visited Year 4 and Year 5 pupils in St 
Matthew’s CoE Primary School, St Luke’s Catholic 
Primary School and Donnington Wood CE Junior School 
and over 90 children took part along with a team of 
ten students from Sutherland.

Year 9 Sutherland student, Rebecca 
White, commented, “We had a 
great time doing these workshops.  
The children were brilliant and 
it was a good experience for us 
too.  I learned a lot of new skills in 
actually preparing the materials and 
then making the gift cards as well 
as supporting the children in the 
sessions.”
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School charity fundraising set to reach 
£1200
Students at Sutherland Business and Enterprise College 
in Trench have raised almost £1200 for charity since 
the launch of their House System last year.  

Sutherland is sponsored by The Midcounties Co-
operative and has adopted co-operative principles to 
support learning in all areas of school life.  Each house 
has five guilds who work together and, whilst working 
out ways to raise funds for charity is a key feature of 
the school’s regular guild days, some groups also take 
part in a range of community activities including a 
recent litter pick around Trench and Donnington.  The 
Guild Days encourage students to work together and 
do something which makes a difference to others and 
makes a positive contribution.  

Student groups choose their own charities and this 
year they are supporting Cancer Research, Help Harry 
Help Others, Help for Heroes, The Layla Jane Pitt 
Foundation and the NSPCC.  

Headteacher, Steve Wall, said, “We are very proud of 
the ways the students have developed ways of working 
together to raise funds for worthwhile causes.  They 
choose their own charities democratically and are 
really motivated to help others and as well as the guild 
days, they hold cake sales and attend local events to 
maximise their contribution.”

Student groups are also involved in planning the 
Summer Festival, DFEST, taking place on 30 June.  They 
are hoping to boost their charitable fundraising as well 
as learning about event management.  

Donnington Skate Park
Shropshire’s newest and best skatepark is now open! And it’s in Donnington (Donnington Recreation Ground, 
School Road, Donnington)! 

Featuring Shropshire’s only freeflow skate bowl, the new skatepark contains a 1.2m Quarter pipe with 1.8m 
tombstone, flat bank, wedge bank, hubba ledge and handrail, pole jam, grind block, double set stair set and 
Shropshire’s only concrete bowl (2m deep with clam shell and 2 hips). 

The new skate park is attracting pro skaters / riders from across the country. If you want to have a go at 
skateboarding, in-line skating, BMX freestyle or scootering this is the place to be (spectators welcome)! Funding 
for a number of events throughout the year has been secured by Donnington Partnership from Fairshare. 
A programme of free community events (usually Saturdays 1pm-4pm) has been organised and will contain 
coaching for different sports on the skatepark and some community activities (such as gladiators / face painting 
/ sumo etc). Helmets are compulsory in the skatepark in these events. A big event on Saturday 16th June will 
see lots of free activities all on the same day as a skate / BMX 
competition. See you there!

March 17th (Saturday 1-4pm)       April 14th (Saturday 1-4pm) 
May 19th (Saturday 1-4pm)  

June 16th Big Launch day Saturday 11am - 4pm  
(a variety of stuff for all ages) 

For more details of individual event activities contact Derek Owen 
on 01952 382323 or pick up a leaflet at the Parish Council. 
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Sports Charity looking for applications from Shropshire based projects 
sported., a charity founded by Deputy Chair of LOCOG Sir Keith Mills, is now offering services across 
the majority of the West Midlands and is looking for organisations in Shropshire who require support 
and funding. 

The charity offers services to groups, clubs, organisations and social enterprises delivering Sports for 
Development projects, which use sport to have a positive community or social impact. Applicants 
have to be engaging with young people aged 11 – 25 and working within disadvantaged communities. 

Included in the services offered by sported. is capacity building support and a linked main grants 
programme. Successful applicants receive hands on capacity building support delivered by 
experienced volunteer business mentors, who have a range of corporate and voluntary sector 
experience, and have access to the main grants programme with an average grant of £7,000. The aim 
of the funding and support provided is to improve the sustainability of the organisation as well as 
assisting in making the service they provide more professional. Examples of support include the areas 
of Business Planning, Fundraising, Marketing, Volunteer Management, Budget Planning and many 
other areas. 

The additional services are also offered exclusively to sported. members: 

- Online Resources and Factsheets 

- Small Grants Programme (up to £2,000) 

- Experts Team 

- Regional Training 

- Regional and National Conferences/Events 

To apply for support and become a member, complete the expression of interest form on the 
sported. website http://www.sported.org.uk/join-us/application-form. Note there is no cost involved 
in being a member. 

Further information is available on the sported. website at: 
www.sported.org.uk/your-region/westmidlands or through contacting John Ellery, West Midlands 
Regional Manager on Tel: 0790 1339 336 or Email: j.ellery@sported.org.uk.

MAKING IT HAPPEN
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Calling All Donnington Parents
Who have a child with an additional need or disability

Come along to a new Coffee Morning for a Coffee and a Chat
1st Tuesday of the month 10am – 12noon
Meeting at ASDA Café, Donnington, Telford

Offering Support, Help and Signposting, regarding all elements of caring for your child.
For more information please contact Jayne Stevens: 07824 631297

Supported by PODS (Parents Opening Doors) who are an independent parent forum who have 
great links with health, social care, education and Telford & Wrekin Council

Made possible with funding provided  via Community Foundation of Shropshire, Fairshare Lottery Scheme.

Parents Openings Doors
PODS are proud to support Donnington Parents in setting up their own group 
offering support to parents who have a child with a disability or additional need. 

The meetings will focus on offering support, help and signposting regarding ALL 
elements on caring for a child; they will be held at ASDA, Donnington, on the first 
Tuesday of the month and run from 10am – 12noon. This group has been made possible with funding received 
from the Community Foundation of Shropshire, Fairshare Lottery Scheme. 

We welcome any parents, carers, grandparents or relatives who would benefit from a chat and a cuppa and have 
ideas on how this group can help the people of Donnington.

PODS stands for Parents Opening Doors, a local parents forum, who are affiliated with the National Network of 
Parent Carer Forums. Our aim is to improve the lives of families who have a disabled child or additional need in 
the Telford & Wrekin area. 

Our specific aims include helping parents understand their child’s disability, campaign for change to improve 
services across the borough relating to the council, health, social care and education and to involve parents in 
the decision making processes that affect their children.

Supporting Parents Programme
A self-management course for anyone who has care of a child with a long-term health 
condition, disability or learning difficulty.

The course last for six sessions, each lasting 2 ½ hours including a 
refreshment break.

Topics covered include:  
• Finding time for you 	 • Coping with difficult emotions  
• Transition to adult services 	 • Sibling issues  
• Dealing with family issues & tensions.

Next course starts on Tuesday 15th May at Donnington Lifelong Learning Centre,  
10am – 12.30pm.

To book a place please call Deborah Hopkins on 580474 or  
email deborah.hopkins@telfordpct.nhs.uk
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Walkabout Wrekin
Walkabout Wrekin is a project run by NHS Telford 
and Wrekin Community Health Services’ Health 
Improvement Team. There are over 20 free Walkabout 
Wrekin walks in the Telford and Wrekin area. The walks 
aim to be a great way to have fun, whilst improving 
people’s fitness. Walkabout Wrekin welcomes new 
people to come along to the walks and take part. 

In celebration of national Volunteers’ Week and to 
honour the dedication and commitment of the walk 
leaders, who lead the free walks across the Telford and 
Wrekin area, a special commendation and presentation 
was made to Mrs Edna Morris, for her nine years 
long service in leading the weekly Walkabout Wrekin 
walk at Lilleshall. These walkers meet on weekly on 
Thursdays at 6pm at The Red House, Wellington Road 
in Newport. The Lilleshall walk always welcomes new 
people to turn up on the day and see what Walkabout 
Wrekin is all about.   

All walk leaders are accredited through Natural 
England’s Walking for Health training. For 
more information on Natural England visit  
www.wfh.naturalengland.org.uk 

Walkabout Wrekin, is a project run by NHS Telford and Wrekin Community Health Services’ Health 
Improvement Team. There are over 20 free Walkabout Wrekin walks in the Telford and Wrekin area. The 
walks aim to be a great way to have fun, whilst improving people’s fitness. Walkabout Wrekin welcomes 
new people to come along to the walks and take part. 

Jenny Stretton, Shropshire Community Health NHS Trust’s Health Promotion Specialist, said: “The 
project has been running for 10 years, and it is thanks to the wonderful volunteers that it is so successful. 
Edna established the Lilleshall walks many years ago and continues, with others, to lead and promote 
them with great enthusiasm.”

“Our walk leaders are always welcoming to new people, and are trained to help new beginners through 
the walks. We are always looking for new volunteers to come forward and lead walks and encourage 
them to come along to one of our walks and find out more.”

For more information on the walks organised by Walkabout Wrekin,  to find out about the 
different gradients and which walks are for certain ability levels, or to train as a Walk Leader,  visit  
www.healthytelford.nhs.uk or call the Health Improvement Team on 01952 217474.

NHS Telford and Wrekin Community Health Services’ Health Improvement Team organises a range of 
free and low cost activities across the Telford and Wrekin area. As well as the normal gym and running 
sessions, the team organises different activities such as Zumba, walking groups and conservation activities, 
all aiming to show how regular exercise can improve your health and wellbeing and also be fun. As well 
as the Walkabout Wrekin project, the Health Improvement Team also runs the Green Gym volunteer 
environment and conservation programme. Green Gym organises a range of green activities that will 
benefit the local community, but also be an enjoyable way to do more exercise in the great outdoors. The 
Green Gym volunteers have recently carried out improvements to the steps and paths in Sutton Woods 
to benefit all walkers.  
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	 Lilleshall and Donnington Parish Council

	 Turreff Hall 

For Wedding Receptions, Birthday Parties, Special Occasions
Also Suitable for Business Meetings

Licensed Bar, Kitchen and Hall. Ideal for functions up to 100 people. Full disabled access with  
PA systems including Loop facilities. Parking with CCTV coverage. Excellent Rates.
For information on availability and price, ring 01952 608001, or visit the Hall at

Turreff Avenue, Donnington, Telford.

Local Community Halls
Donnington has a number of rooms which can be hired for private functions and other purposes:

Hall Contact No. Size Facilities

Turreff Hall, Donnington 608001 Holds approx 100 Mobile Bar, Small Kitchen

Cordingley Hall, Donnington 07890 069259 Holds approx 200 Bar, Stage and Kitchen

Lilleshall Memorial Hall 410502 Holds approx 100 Bar, Stage and Kitchen

St John’s Church, Muxton 670033 Holds approx 150 Kitchen

Lilleshall Youth Centre 606105 Approx 50 Kitchenette

Silver Threads Club 418729 Approx 50 Small Kitchen

Scout Hut, Donnington 273845 Approx 50 Small Kitchen

Donnington Methodist Church 812900 Holds approx 100 Small Kitchen

Sports and Social Club, 
Donnington 676648 Holds approx 120 Bar, Function Room

A small meeting room is now available to hire at 
Turreff Hall, Turreff Avenue, Donnington. 

It can accommodate up to 12 people; a laptop 
computer and projector are available. 

Refreshments can be provided if required. 

The cost of hiring the room is £10 per hour and 
bookings can be made by contacting the Parish Office 
on 01952 608001.

Turreff Hall: Small Meeting Room
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Proposed Timetable of Meetings for 2012
5th March 	 Council Meeting
2nd April 	 Council Meeting
14th May 	 Annual Public Meeting
14th May 7.30	 Annual Council Meeting
All meetings will take place at Turreff Hall and begin 
at 7pm unless otherwise specified and are open to 
public and press. Planning meetings are notified 
separately.
Local planning applications: All local planning 
applications and plans are available for inspection at 
the Parish Council Office. Written comments can be 
sent to or left at the office for consideration by the 
Council.

Lilleshall, Donnington & Muxton Parish Council

Advertising: If you are interested in advertising 
in the future editions of our newsletter then 
please contact the Parish Office on 608001. The 
Newsletter goes out three times a year around 
February, July and October and is distributed in 
and around the Parish of Lilleshall, Donnington 
and Muxton.
“WANTED”: Articles for Future Newsletters
If you would like to include any information 
or article in the next newsletter, whether it is 
regarding your group, organisation, or school 
activities, then please ensure that you send the 
item to the Clerk before 29th June 2012 for the 
July issue.
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Parish Councillors
Lilleshall Ward 	 Donnington Ward	 Muxton Ward 
Andrew Baker	 Mark Bolam	 Veronica J Brown
Carol Baker	 Elizabeth A Clare	 Lisa M Dugmore
Pam Millard	 Brian Green	 Nigel Dugmore
	 Pat Green	 Jeremy Haigh
	 James Lavery	 Adrian Lawrence
	 Clive Mason	 Phil Norton
Councillors can be contacted by leaving a message for 
them at the Parish Office, Turreff Hall, Turreff Avenue, 
Donnington, Telford. Tel 608001.
Email: clerk@ldmpc.org
Disclaimer: The opinions expressed by the various contributors 
are not necessarily those of Lilleshall, Donnington &  Muxton 
Parish Council. The inclusion of an article in this publication 
does not necessarily imply a recommendation of its aims, 
policies or methods. Every effort is made to ensure the 
accuracy of information in this publication; however, no 
liability can be accepted for loss or inconvenience caused 
as a result of error or omission.

Useful Numbers to cut out and keep
Abandoned Cars............................................384384
Broken Street Light Reporting........................608001  
(Please Note the Number on the Light)
Chairs and Spares and Community RePaint..619197
Citizens Advice Bureau......................0845 146 1554
Childline.....................................................0800 1111
Council Tax/Housing Benefit..........................383838
Crimestoppers......................................0800 555 111
D.I.A.L.............................................................210202
Domestic Violence Helpline................0800 783 1359
Donnington Library.........................................382905
FRANK (National Drugs Helpline)..........0800 776600
Litter/Dogs Fouling & Strays..........................384384
Neighbourhood Watch...................................214796
Parish Council Office......................................608001
Police (NEW NUMBER)......................................101
Princess Royal Hospital.................................641222
Refuse Collection...........................................384384
Samaritans (Telford Branch)...........................256161
Telford & Wrekin Council................................380000
Wrekin Housing Trust.....................................217100
Schools:
Burton Borough..............................................386500
Donnington Wood C of E................................386660
Donnington Wood Infants...............................386640
Lilleshall Primary.............................................388430
Muxton Primary..............................................387690
St Matthews C of E........................................386260
The Sutherland School...................................387800
Wrockwardine Wood Arts College..................388300
Wrockwardine Wood C of E...........................387880
Wrockwardine Wood Infants..........................387860

Lilleshall Relief in Need
(Registered Charity No. 216246)

The Lilleshall Relief in Need Charity is able to 
give financial assistance to persons who live in the 
ecclesiastical parishes of Lilleshall, Muxton and 
Donnington Wood. If the application is for a child 
(i.e. under 18) the form should be completed by 
an adult, preferably a parent or guardian. Grants 
cannot be given for educational purposes.
If you would like to apply to the charity, then 
please contact either Mrs Gill Whorton on 01952 
677667 or Mrs Pat Green on 01952 606681 for 
further details.

Chairman of the Parish Council: 
Mrs P A Green
Parish Council Office, Turreff Hall
Turreff Avenue, Donnington
Telford TF2 8HG
Email: clerk@ldmpc.org
Tel No: 01952 608001
Website: www.ldmpc.org


